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Minutes from meeting held at the Cobleskill College 

on May 27, 2010. Attendance is needed from 

each club for their input on club activities*

SCCA President, Raymond Zeh, called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM with 

18 in attendances and only 9 clubs represented. There were 5 students at the meeting. A motion to accept the April’s Treasure report was made by Dewey Irving and seconded by John Hornauer. A vote of the membership approved the April’s treasurer’s report. Bob Britton made a motion to accept the April’s newsletter with Willy Karlau seconding the motion. A vote was taken and the April’s minutes was approved. 

Communications: We have received several more donations, totaling more than $500 in memory of Dennis Slater who passed away in April from a heart attack.  Dennis was President of the SCCA for many years following his father, Leroy, who was SCCA treasurer for many years. Dennis had just paid his dues in December so I will continue to send the SCCA newsletter to his residence. Hopefully his family will read and enjoy hearing what the SCCA is doing. Many thanks to Dennis’s family and friends who have donated in Dennis’s memory. 
Dorwin Hamm Scholarship: Correction: David Johns was one of the scholarship winners. Jenny Murtaugh still needs to do her presentation. 

By-laws: A vote was tabled until next meeting. Biggest concerns were which members have voting privileges and can individual members hold an officer’s position.   
Election of Officers: Still no election on club officers. Ray Zeh is continuing as President, Dave Wood as Vice Pres. and Mike Zeh as Sec/Treasurer. The newsletter is one of the communication tools, which keeps this organization going. Mike will help whom ever with the label program along with the e-mail addresses, which receive this newsletter. 

SCCA Dues are due in for 2010.  Have received dues from most of the club associations. Individual dues are $10 annually.  This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the cost of our domain address for the SCCA website. Send dues to SCCA - P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. 

Scholarship Presentation: - David Johns gave his report on the Cobleskill Reservoir Holding Pond located on Dow Street, near Mineral Springs. His report included an Angler survey, population estimate, and an annual yield estimate. The pond is 15 acres in size, has a mean depth of 20ft, holds 96 million gallons of drinking water, and has the following fish species present: Rainbow Trout, Brown Trout, Tiger Trout, Smallmouth Bass and Sunfish. Part of his project included the clipping the adipose fin of 210 Tiger Trout (10”-14”) which, the Coby Fish & Game Club purchased from SUNY Cobleskill Fisheries. Dave helped stock these tiger trout on May 24th. After surveying close to 50 anglers Dave learned Tiger Trout will bite on small spinners with a fast retrieve up in the water column or worms under a bobber. Rainbow Trout bite is slow but can be caught using spoons and a slow retrieve on bottom. Smallmouth Bass and Bluegills are very plentiful in the pond and can be caught using worms or fly fishing. Dave recorded the time each fished and what their catch was. 24 Anglers were interviewed in 3 days. A total angling effort of 39 hours. Trout caught was 22. 18 Tiger Trout and 4 Rainbow Trout. CPUE=.53  To estimate Yeild/Year, Dave used the Morphoedaphic Index. A measure of lake productivity that is calculated as total dissolved solids divided by mean depth. Holding Pond Mean depth =20ft (6.096m), Total Dissolved Solids= 107 mg/L which resulted in the Holding Pond Can Yield approximately 9lbs/ha/yr (VERY LOW!) Fish stocked this spring included : April 12 - 190 Rainbow Trout Yearlings (9in.), 170 Brown Trout Yearlings (9in.), 230 Brown Trout 2 year olds (12-14in.) by NYS DEC and on May 24 - 230 Tiger Trout (10-14in.) by Coby Fish & Game Club. What does this all mean? With just the fish stocked this year over 800lbs of fish were stocked. According to the Morphoedaphic Index the holding pond can only sustain around 54lbs of fish a year. (Overstocking) The Holding Pond does not contain the nutrients to support as many fish as are stocked. (Remember, it’s a water treatment facility first, fishery second.) 

Conclusion: This reservoir is stocked for put & take.  NYS DEC as well as Coby & Fish Game Club  stock the Cobleskill Reservoir with trout so we as sportsmen & sportswomen can enjoy catching trout. SCCA had requested this survey so we could educate the public and also NYS DEC on the fishing pressure that this water area is receiving.  Hopefully we can get DEC to increase their stocking numbers next year.  

 National Shooting Sports Foundation: NEW YORK MICROSTAMPING THREAT 
UPDATE LEGISLATIVE ALERT - IMMEDIATE ACTION NEEDED

A vote on firearms micro-stamping (S. 6005A) could happen at any time. In response to collective efforts by NSSF and our allies in the Second Amendment community to defeat this flawed technology, New York City politicians, including Mayor Michael Bloomberg, are trying to bully state Senators into supporting this gun ban -- and make no mistake, micro-stamping is a gun ban. 

If S. 6005A passes, firearms manufacturers would be forced to abandon the New York market rather than spend the astronomical sums of money necessary to completely reconfigure their manufacturing and assembly processes.  In addition, this bill could result in hundreds of layoffs for New York workers as firearm factories consider moving out of the state.  Like California, the "Empire State" is broke. Still, anti-gun legislators are trying to force taxpayers to spend millions on expensive new high-tech scanning electron microscopes and patented bar code reading equipment in support of micro-stamping. Now is the time to tell Albany to stop wasting your hard-earned money on gadgets, like micro-stamping, that don't work! Micro-stamping is a patented, sole-sourced technology that independent studies, including those from the National Academy of Sciences and the University of California at Davis, proved to be flawed and easily defeated by criminals in mere seconds. This bill directly impacts you - it will ban your firearms.  With Mayor Bloomberg and his cronies ratcheting up the pressure on keys senators, it is imperative that sportsmen, hunters and gun-owners continue to reach out to their state senator and urge him or her to oppose Senate Bill 6005A (firearms micro-stamping). Don't let New York City politicians ban your firearms! Companion legislation has already passed the New York Assembly. This bill must be defeated in the New York State Senate. Please, call your state senator today!  


NSSF Asks Gun Owners to Practice Firearm Safety Every Day: NEWTOWN, Conn. -- Children across the country will start their summer vacations this month and, as a result, spend more time at home -- some of it unsupervised. With that in mind, the National Shooting Sports Foundation reminds gun owners to review their procedures for safely storing firearms in the home -- a reminder in keeping with June being National Safety Month. A few simple steps -- such as storing firearms unloaded with ammunition stored separately under lock and key -- can help prevent an accident. "The goal for firearm owners is to prevent a child or unauthorized person from accessing a loaded firearm," said Steve Sanetti, president of NSSF, the trade association of the firearms and shooting sports industry. "Accidental firearm fatalities are at historic low levels thanks to the precautions taken by responsible firearms owners and because of safety programs promoted by NSSF and other concerned groups."

Target shooting activity peaks during warm-weather months, too, making it an appropriate time to review and teach the rules of firearm safety so that everyone in your shooting group practices safe gun handling.

The four basic rules are: 
Always keep the gun's muzzle pointed in a safe direction. 

Treat every gun as if it were loaded. 

Keep your finger off the trigger until you are ready to shoot. 

Know your target and what lies beyond it. 

The National Shooting Sports Foundation provides a number of educational materials that help gun owners and non-owners make informed decisions when it comes to firearms safety.

These include: 
The safety brochures "Firearms Safety Depends on You," "Firearms Responsibility in the Home," "A Parents Guide to Recreational Shooting For Youngsters" and the Project Child Safe safety booklet. View the brochures at nssf.org/lit and projectchildsafe.org. 

NSSF's Firearm Safety DVD, which includes three videos: "McGruff the Crime Dog on Gun Safety" for youngsters in grades K-6, "It's Your Call: Playing it Safe Around Guns" for grades 6-9 and "Firearms Safety Depends on You" for general audiences. The youth videos teach youngsters how to make fast, correct decisions if they should encounter a firearm in an unsupervised situation at home, at a friend's home or at school. Learn more at nssf.org/safety/video . 

Through its Project ChildSafe program, NSSF makes firearm safety kits that include a gun locking device and safety brochure available to law enforcement departments, which in turn make the kits available to gun owners free of charge. Check to see if your local law enforcement department has kits available at projectchildsafe.org. Only law enforcement departments can request shipments of the safety kits. 

"It is a priority of the National Shooting Sports Foundation to see that its members' products are used safely and responsibly. We encourage all gun owners to make use of these firearm safety resources," said Bill Brassard Jr., NSSF's director of communications, who oversees the Project ChildSafe program. 

Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board – The next Region 4 FWMB will be held on June 23rd at the Middleburgh Elementary School to review and inspect the 900 foot walkway @6:00 PM. 
SUNY Cobleskill: Correction: Gordon Emerson, Duke Mann, Walter Zeh, Willy Karlau and Carl Stefanik helped setup and manned the booth on Saturday selling close to $122 of canoe raffle tickets at the Wildlife Festival which was held on April 24th at the Ski Lodge. The college will again compete in a National contest at the 2010 National Conference, which will be held in Snowbird, Utah this coming year.  

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. 
   
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Meetings are at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. Joe Moore will again start selling $10 pins to raise funds for this spring trout stocking.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978. 
Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: The NWTF 10th Annual Banquet was held @ the Best Western in Cobleskill, NY on April 24th with close to 65 enjoying the turkey dinner, raffles and auction. The club is scheduling a turkey shoot sometime in September or October. POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978. A letter was sent out to the 12 schools in the area offering free training of the Eddie Eagle program to elementary students. This program is a safety program which promotes guns are not a toy. If you find a gun, don’t touch, get an adult. POC for this training is Liz Reinhart.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older).  Four students from SUNY Cobleskill gave reports on Shadowbrook on Otsego Lake, Electro-trawl netting on the Allegheny River, Fox creek and tributaries, and the Upper Keyserkill and Bear Kill streams for Brook & Brown Trout. 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is running again and it is open to the public on Sundays at 9:00 a.m. sharp. Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. The clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Whitetails Unlimited:  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited banquet will be held on September 19th 2010 at the Best Western located in Cobleskill. Our next meeting will be held in August to hand out banquet tickets to sell and will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club at 7:30 PM.  We did order the banquet package from Whitetails Unlimited National which is located in Sturgeon Bay, WI. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club Yearly memberships levels are individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $$25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 22 members signed in at the last meeting. Three new members were voted in and one more application was read which, will be voted on in July. The Kid’s fishing derby was held on June 12th with close to 75 in attendance. One large brown trout and several smaller tiger trout were caught. Everyone received a prize whether they caught a fish or not.  Thanks to Steve Czachor who chaired the event. Also we like to thank the local businesses who helped with donations which were given as prizes. The club’s website is back up and running. www.middleburghrg.com POC Rob Cirello, 234-7360. Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. David Johns, the college student which Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club sponsored, gave a presentation on the Cobleskill Holding Pond at the meeting. The $250 Award for a senior from Middleburgh Central was selected and will be presented at the graduation ceremony. Will include the name in next month’s newsletter. For Gate Key problems the new POC is John Ford – cell # 231-9229 or home # 827-4773. An approval was voted on for installing a new security system for the gate and doors with a cost of $2000. The trap machine is broken and approval was granted to get it repaired. A motion was made to send a $100 donation to MEVAC in memory of Carol Benham. Carol was very active with bingo and also treasurer of the club for many years. The 2009 Income Taxes were sent in to IRS.      

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on July 6.    A date has been selected for the Fall Get Together.  09/18/2010 Bob Kimball has already started distributing targets for sponsoring the event.  The location will be on the Hamm Farm in West Fulton. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take”. This motto continues because of the strong membership and the local business support.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   
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The June meeting, 06/24/2010, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Summit Conservation Club located at 109 Club Road, just off Bear Gulch Road in Summit. We will also give our last Dorwin Hamm scholarship winner a chance to give her presentation if she is available.  
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